3
The same comments apply to Swanbridge Road. It is too narrow and tortuous at present. Whilst some land would be available to allow it to be widened there will still be a bottle neck within fifty metres of the junction with South Road due to the presence of the disused Railway Bridge. The bridge could be replaced to allow for the continuation of the foot/cycle path that goes over it, but from experience of what happened when we lived elsewhere it took an awfully long time and cost a very large amount of money (and in that case curtailed the train services for quite a long time).

4
The junctions at Cog Road and South Road and at Swanbridge and South Road and Beach Road and South Road are very difficult at the present especially turning right onto South Road during the rush hours. These would need to have either traffic lights or roundabouts installed especially at rush hours when there are a lot more vehicles wanting to come out onto South Road/Lavernock Road.

5
The council rightly wants to encourage walking/cycling. However it is 4 miles to Penarth station, hardly a realistic walk for a daily commute. Nor necessarily feasible for the  elderly, disabled, or those with small children wanting to visit Penarth or Cardiff. The bus service will need improving at rush hour. The crossing of South Road where the cycle/foot path changes sides at the Sully side of Cosmeston Lakes needs some form of control. At the moment, there is no crossing, apart from a small traffic island, between Sully Library and Penarth Rugby Club.

6. With all the proposed developments at Cog, the BP Ground and Cosmeston where will the new primary school / doctors surgery / retail area be sited? Do you want to repeat the failures of the 1950’s (I lived there then) when massive housing areas were built at Colcot and down Merthyr Dyfan Lane, where the estates were inadequately provided with shops, doctors surgery, or even somewhere to eat? The Winston Road shops were in a terrible state and so badly vandalised that shop keepers could not afford to maintain shops there and many units remained unoccupied. Since I (RHP-J) have returned to live in the Vale, now in Sully overlooking the proposed new estates, I notice that those shops on Winston Road have been demolished and a Premier store and two take-away food shops have replaced them.

Dr. R. H. and Mrs J. E. Pryce-Jones.

